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D  M  
Mon – Sat: 8:00 AM  |  Mon: 7:00 PM 
First Friday 12:15 PM in Latin in Feb, Apr, 
June, Aug, Oct, Dec. In English in Jan, Mar, 
May, July, Sept, Nov. And 5:30 PM (on First 
Friday) in English in all months. 
 

W  M  
Saturday: 4:00 PM, 5:30 PM, 7:00 PM 
Sunday: 7:00 AM, 8:30 AM, 10:00 AM, 12:00 
PM, 4:00 PM, 7:00 PM  
 

R  
Monday through Saturday: after the 8:00 a.m. 
Mass until 9:00 a.m.  
Monday Night: after the 7:00 p.m. Mass until 
8:00 p.m.  
Sunday: after the 7:00 a.m. Mass until 8:00 
a.m.; 6:15 p.m. to 6:45 p.m. prior to the 7:00 
p.m. Mass. 
First Fridays: after the 12:15 p.m. Mass until 
1:15 p.m. After the 5:30  Mass until 6:30 p.m.  
 

R  
To register with the parish, please call the Par-
ish office for information. 

 

M  
Couples who wish to marry at the parish should 
contact the Parish Office for a Marriage Re-
quest Form, and for further information.  The 
bride or groom, or their parents/grandparents 
must be registered parishioners for at least 
eighteen months prior to the proposed wedding 
date to make arrangements. There is a twelve 
month timeline for wedding preparations. 
 

B  
Baptisms take place generally on Sundays at 
1:15 PM.  Other days/times can also be ar-
ranged. Parents must be registered parishion-
ers, and can call the Parish Office for infor-
mation and scheduling. 
 

R  E  
To enroll your child  for our Religious Educa-
tion classes, please contact Kevin Connelly, 
(732)483-0360, ext. 2 at the Catholic Center.  

 

Monday through Friday: 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 
p.m. (closed 12:00 Noon -1:00 p.m. for lunch) 

 

Answering service phone coverage at all other 
times.  

February 18, 2024 | First Sunday of Lent 

Sunday's Gospel:  
Jesus in the Desert;  
Tempted by Satan 

                   - Mark 1:12-15 



 

Page 2                                                                                  February 18, 2024                                       www.stmichaelnj.com 

 

Saturday, February 17  
8:00 AM People of the Parish  

4:00 PM † Philip Meola John & Deborah Perri &                              
Family 

 † Ellen Schmale Granddaughter Doris 

5:30 PM Special Intention  

 † Michele Posthumus Pamela Tuschmann 

7:00 PM † Anthony Suozzo Susan Fahoury & Family 

   

Sunday, February 18  
7:00 AM † Charles Murrin Theresa 

 People of the Parish  

8:30 AM † Bill Nina Reid, Kuster & Weiner                              
Families 

 † Kurt Kuster Reid, Kuster & Weiner                                 
Families 

10:00 AM † Michael Schaffner Thorne Family 

 † Jo-Ann D'Apolito Frank & Joanne Buono 

12:00 PM † Dennis & Rosalie Gallo Bill Lisa 

4:00 PM Special Intention: Staff Sgt 
Thomas F.X. Bender, III 

Family 

 † James "Skip" Longenberger Ilvento Family 

7:00 PM † Jay Filippo Family 

 † Carol Donoforio Filippo Family 

Monday, February 19   
8:00 AM Pro-Life Cause Friends of Sylvia Marsico 

 † Nicholas Maria Vince 

7:00 PM † Margaret Haney Phyllis Gottlieb 

   

 
8:00 AM † Patricia Perry Kathi West 

 † Maria Merenyi SVDP 

Tuesday, February 20  

Wednesday, February 21  
8:00 AM † Harry Tokanos Mary 

 † Mildred Gilligan  

   

Thursday, February 22   
8:00 AM † Thomas Hanson Christine Munafo 

 † Danielle Russo Family 

   

Friday, February 23   
8:00 AM † Patricia Bakey Christine & Sean Munafo 

 Special Intention:                                           
Fr. John Butler 

Jane & Katie Farmer 

12:15 PM Thanksgiving to Our Lady                        
of Lourdes 

Loundy Saint Louis 

   
Saturday, February 24   

8:00 AM People of the Parish  

4:00 PM † Angela Perri John & Deborah Perri                          
& Family 

 Special Intention: Sharon & 
Anthony Florio 

Anne & Bill Lisa 

5:30 PM Special Intention  

 † Dennis Schilling Jane & Katie Farmer 

7:00 PM Thanksgiving to Our Lady                           
of Lourdes 

Loundy Saint Louis 

   

 
7:00 AM Special Intention:                                    

Sandi Catananzi 
Emily Carroll 

 † Virginia Ann Porter Saundra  & Maximo                             
Cortese 

8:30 AM Special Intention: Marie & Lou 
Cacciacarne 

Anne & Bill 

 † Gerard Casazza Mary & Steve 

8:45 AM (At St. Jerome’s Church): Health 
& Blessings:                              
Children of Our Parish and                         
Our Catechists 

 

10:00 AM Special Intention:                                      
Fr. John Butler 

Joanne & Frank Buono 

 † Anthony Principe Joe & Susie Rinaldi 

12:00 PM † Joseph Lopopolo Denise Valentine 

 † Tyler Napolitano Mother, Palmyra Fisher 

4:00 PM Special Intention: Staff Sgt 
Thomas FX Bender, III  

Family 

 † Theresa A. Fisher Shelley Harris 

7:00 PM † Jay Filippo Family 

 Thanksgiving to Our Lady                       
of Lourdes 

Loundy Saint Louis 

Sunday, February 25  

 People of the Parish  

M A S S  I N T E N T IO N S 
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     Our Parish is in need of lectors/
readers and altar servers for ALL of 
our Masses and especially our Sun-
day 7:00 a.m. Mass, Saturday 7:00 
p.m. Mass, Weekday Masses, and 
from time-to-time for our Funeral 
Masses. 

 

 
 

Thank you! 

YOU ARE INVITED TO 
 

THE 9TH ANNUAL ST. MICHAEL’S 
 

Beginning February 16, 2024 

 

Lent 2023 
 

 

Our Lenten observances will include the 
following: 
 
 

 On Fridays during Lent, Mass will be cele-
brated at 12:15 p.m. in the Upper Church 
from February 16 through and including 
March 22. The 8:00 a.m. Mass on Fridays re-
mains unchanged. Eucharistic Adoration will 
follow the 8:00 a.m. Mass on these Fridays of 
Lent until Benediction at 12:00 p.m. There 
will be no Friday 5:30 Masses during this 
year’s Season of Lent. 

 

 These Friday 12:15 Masses during Lent will be 
followed by Confessions after the 12:15 Mass 
until 1:15.  

 

 Stations of the Cross will be prayed on Fridays 
of Lent at 7:00 p.m.   

 

 Bishop O’Connell’s annual letter regarding 
Lenten regulations is available on the parish 
website and was published in last Sunday’s bul-
letin. 

 The date and time of the parish’s Lenten Pen-
ance Service will be announced. 

 
 

May our Lenten journeys nourish our 
minds, hearts, and souls; strengthen us 
against the chains of sin; and bring us 
closer to the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  

Soup & Salad from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 

Stations of the Cross at 7:00 p.m. 

Copies of The Little Black Book (six-
minute reflections on the weekdays’ Gos-
pels of Lent) are available in the back of 
the church. Please help yourself to one! 

     New volunteers are always welcome to join the 
Soup & Salad Team and to help with at-home prepa-
ration of soup items or salad items or dessert items 
and with night-of set-up, serving, and clean-up.  
 

     To learn more about helping with our Soup & 
Salad Suppers, please call JoAnn Dorgan at (732) 
614-1484. 

If you can help, please call                                                    
the parish business office,                                                     

732-222-8080. 
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Rosarian Prayer Group 

   

†

†

†
†
†

† 

Diocese of Trenton 
27th Annual Men’s Conference   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Saint Mary Mother of God Church,  
19 Cherry Tree Farm Road, Middletown NJ  

Saturday Feb. 24 8:00 a.m. -3:00 p.m. 

Our 2024 Conference Speakers 

Joe Klecko 
NY Jets, NFL  
Hall of Fame 

Tim Glemkowski 
Speaker                                                   

Catholic Evangelist  

Xavier Reyes-Ayral 
Author Marian                                                                                                                                  

Apparitions Expert  

Second Collection This Weekend 
February 17 and 18 for                             

Black and Native Americans Mission 
 

 
 
 

     This weekend we will have 
a second collection for the 
Black and Native Americans 
Mission as requested by the 
U.S. Conference of Catholic 
Bishops. Mandated by the III 
Plenary Council in 1884, the 

125-year-old National Collection for Black and Indian 
people continues as the embodiment of the Church’s con-
cern for evangelizing the Black and Indian peoples of the 
United States. The funds are distributed as grants to dio-
ceses throughout the United States, supporting and 
strengthening evangelization programs which otherwise 
would cease. The Collection was formerly known as The 
Black and Indian Home Mission Collection. For more 
information visit blackandindianmission.org. 

Please make checks payable to St. Michael’s Church. 

Presidents’ Day 
 

 

The Parish Office will be closed on 
Monday, February 19 in observance of 
Presidents’ Day. Daily Mass that day 
will be celebrated at the usual Monday 
8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. times with Con-
fessions after each of those Masses. The 
office will re-open at 8:30 a.m. on Tues-
day, February 20. 

 

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES RE OUR CCD PROGRAM 

• Sacrament of Confirmation: Thursday, March 14, 2024.     
(Msgr. Thomas Mullelly presiding)  

• First Confessions: Saturday, March 23, 2024.  
• First Holy Communion: Saturday, May 4, 2024.  

To register go to cmjc.ticketspice.com/2024mensconference 
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                                                                                                            February 2024 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters,  
 
Today, I invite you to be a part of something truly special— the Annual Catholic Appeal! This year’s theme, “One 
Love, One Faith, One Family,” mirrors the teachings of Christ and resonates with the wisdom of Colossians: “And over 
all these virtues put on love, which binds them all together in perfect unity” (Colossians 3:14). This profound and per-
fect love reinforces our shared belief in one God, inspiring us to become pillars of compassion and support for each oth-
er.  
 

A gift to the appeal becomes a lifeline for families in need, supports the education of our youth in the faith, and empow-
ers individuals on their journey to become religious leaders, such as Deacons and Catechists, serving our parishes and 
communities with wisdom and faith. Your support also sustains our retired priests, allowing them to continue offering 
guidance, and provides essential resources to our Catholic school principals and teachers, ensuring an education ground-
ed in faith and values.  
 

May God bless you abundantly for your generosity and commitment to our church. Join us on this journey, hand in 
hand, as we embody the spirit of “One Love, One Faith, One Family.” 

                                                    

 

 

 

  Dear Parishioners and Friends of St. Michael’s Church:  
 
     Next weekend (February 24 and 25) is Pledge Weekend and Kick-Off Weekend for this year’s 
Annual Catholic Appeal (ACA). Each year our Diocese of Trenton and Bishop O’Connell request  
the financial support of all of the members of the Diocese of Trenton to further the work of our Dio-

cese’s ministries. Each of us – wherever we reside and wherever we worship and pray – has a vital part in all we do in 
Christ’s name, and each of us can share in all we do (and in all that we are called upon and invited to do) with a gift to 
the Annual Catholic Appeal. Our single Act of Faith/Hope/Charity  propels the works of love that build up our Church. 
You are able to make that happen with a generous gift to the ACA. Please read the Bishop’s ACA letter published 
above.  Pledge cards are in the  pews at all of our Masses this weekend.   
                  

LAUNCH WEEKEND: FEB. 24 & 25 

 

Annual   
 Catholic  
    Appeal  

IF IT’S FEBRUARY IT MUST BE.......  

******************************************************************************************************** 

With every good wish, I remain 
 
 
Most Reverend David M. O’Connell, C.M. 
Bishop of Trenton 

(continued on page 7) 
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In observance of World Marriage Day (Sunday, February 11, 2024) and Nation-
al Marriage Week (February 7-14, 2024), the Diocese of Trenton honors all 
Catholic married couples with a special web resource to enhance their marriage 
in three important ways: 1) Reconnect with Your Spouse, 2) Make Your Mar-
riage Even Better, and 3) Serve Others in Your Marriage. Find all this and more 
at www.dioceseoftrenton.org/world-marriage-day-for-couples, and for newly 

married couples, be sure to visit www.dioceseoftrenton.org/newly-married-resource-page - what every couple 
needs to make their marriage extraordinary! (Part of the BuildingStrongMarriages.org initiative of the Dio-
cese of Trenton) 
 

Week 3 (February 17 and 18) 
 

Celebrating the Beauty of Catholic Marriage from the Catechism – read more at usccb.org under 
“Resources” 
 

1643 "Conjugal love involves a totality, in which all the elements of the person enter - appeal of the body and 
instinct, power of feeling and affectivity, aspiration of the spirit and of will. It aims at a deeply personal unity, 
a unity that, beyond union in one flesh, leads to forming one heart and soul; it demands indissolubility and 
faithfulness in definitive mutual giving; and it is open to fertility. (Catechism of the Catholic Church) 

The Heat is ON!  Please Keep Praying! 
 

     Some might have noticed the absence of heat in the Upper Church in 
recent weeks at some of the early morning Masses and evening Masses. 
Our 138-year old church is heated by a boiler system that is approximately 
30 years old and well past its life expectancy and the useful life for which it 
was designed.   
 

     Sooner than later we will have a very significant bill to pay for a new 
boiler (in the range of approximately $75,000). In the meantime, our boiler 
repair service and our parish maintenance team (Larry and Tom) have done 
a heroic job (often very early in the morning long before even the earliest 
Mass-goers arrive) of keeping the heat “ON” at least temporarily and mod-
erately by means of band-aid repairs to the boiler itself (located in the bow-
els of the southwest corner of the church basement) and creative solutions 
to the leaks in the maze of steampipes embedded in the pilasters and sheet-

rock of the walls of the janitor’s closet in the northeast corner of the basement (please see the accompanying photos and 
the area highlighted in the yellow circle).  
 

     The expense thus far for the current round of heat-related repairs is approxi-
mately $6,500. There could be more similar near-term expenses during the remain-
der of this year’s heating season plus the “big bill” looming out there in the not-so-
distant future for the new boiler replacement. The plan for paying these bills (at 
least partially) – as discussed with the parish trustees and parish finance council – 
is to set aside on reserve the $20,500 that St. Michael’s will be receiving from the 
Diocese of Trenton as our rebate for successfully reaching and surpassing our 2023 
parish goal in last year’s Annual Catholic Appeal fundraising campaign and doing 
the same with the rebate of approximately $20,000 that we will hopefully  earn 
again if/when(!) we reach our goal in this year’s Annual Catholic Appeal, which 
coincidentally, commences next weekend.  Other financing plans are also being 
evaluated. 

 

     Please say a prayer and cross your fingers (on both hands!) that the ol’ boiler in 
our church basement will be able to limp its way to the finish line of the Winter of 
2023-2024 and keep us reasonably warm until then and that we will be able to gen-
erate and set aside the funds necessary for the installation of a brand new boiler 
later this year. God bless. 
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     This year St. Michael’s share of the Diocesan-wide goal is $104,000 (a dollar amount that has been reduced by the 
Diocese from our former goal of many years of $109,000 in light of our parish’s recent lower numbers in terms of Mass 
attendance and the Sunday Offertory collection). We at St. Michael’s achieved our ACA goal last year and the six years 
before that for the first times; we’ve been batting 1,000% in the Annual Appeal since 2017! As the result of reaching 
our parish ACA goal in each of those seven most recent years we not only strongly supported the Diocese in its charita-
ble works and  ministries (including sending young men to the seminary to become our priests of the future) and demon-
strated our commitment to stewardship and charitable giving, our parish also gained the financial reward of a rebate that 
has averaged $20,200 per year for each of the past seven years (2023 back to 2017).   
      
     Those ACA rebate funds have been utilized for the Lower Church restrooms renovation project, church foundation 
water-proofing and repairs, CCD/education materials, church roof repairs, Covid-related upgrades to the Lower 
Church’s ventilation equipment, new ventilation equipment for the Confessionals, and buildings and grounds repairs. 
The 2022 ACA rebate was also used in part to fund ordinary operating expenses since - as we all know - the parish’s 
revenue from Sunday collections and the Easter and Christmas collections was depleted in 2022 due to the pandemic 
and reduced in-church Mass attendance. I have proposed to our Parish Trustees and the Parish Finance Council that we 
use the hoped-for 2024 ACA rebate to pay for a significant portion of the boiler repairs and the ultimate boiler replace-
ment so that we can keep the heat “on” in our church; details about our church’s heat, boiler, and boiler expenses may 
be found on Page 6 of this bulletin.  
      
     As the people of the Diocese of Trenton, we and you and I and all of us have an opportunity to help others see Christ 
working in our midst. I ask you to please take a moment and prayerfully reflect on any help you can give. We truly need 
everyone to participate. This year we again are striving to do our parish fair share toward helping the Diocese reach the 
Diocesan-wide/four-county/97-parish goal of $6.5 million in the 2024 Annual  Catholic Appeal. I am always grateful 
and moved by the level of support that you give to our parish and to our Diocese. I thank you for this support, and may 
God continue to bless you and your family and St. Michael’s Parish.  

 
With prayers, gratitude, and best wishes,  
 
Rev. John K. Butler, Pastor 

 
 

(continued form page 5) 

LAUNCH WEEKEND: FEB. 24 & 25 
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Weekend Collection & Attendance 
 

Thank You! 

 

This Week’s Total: $14,071.00  
Same Week’s Total Last Year: $11,978.00 

 

 

St. Michael’s parishioners usually gather at this location  
on Mondays at 10:00 a.m., 12:00 Noon, and 2:00 p.m. 

during these 40 Days for Life. 

San Alfonso Retreat House 
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Aid For The Hearing Impaired 
 

 

We offer the use of radio aids during Mass upon 
request. The device is tuned to the sound system in 
the church so that those who have a hearing deficit 
might hear more clearly. Please ask an usher for as-
sistance. 

     Why is it so important 
to register with a parish? 
Registration is the official 
way we join a parish com-
munity. Some people think 
that because they attend a 
particular parish they auto-
matically belong. Register-

ing as parishioners requires signing up, formally enrol-
ling yourself in a parish by contacting the parish busi-
ness office. Registration is a commitment to a communi-
ty, a way to be included in the religious, social and minis-
terial activities of your parish. Registration shows you 
belong. It is also necessary for certain benefits and ad-
ministrative purposes, like scheduling sacraments, obtain-
ing a sponsor or godparent eligibility and qualification 
letter from the pastor, and getting donation statements for 
your income tax returns.                     

     Most importantly, it lets the parish count on you, to 
call on you to assist in its mission. Registering in your 
parish is a statement of faith and confidence in the life 
and work of your parish and of the Church.  

     When we buy a house or rent an apartment: • we go to 
City Hall to register to vote; • we call the gas company 
and the electric company and the water company and the 
phone company to arrange for these services; • we call the 
cable company to have our cable TVs and computers 
brought online. When we travel, we register at our hotel's 
front desk.  

     By the same token, when we move into a new parish 
(OR, when we have been “going to the parish church for 
a long time” but for whatev-
er reason have NOT “gotten 
around” to registering as a 
parishioner with the parish 
business office), it’s custom-
ary, appropriate, necessary, 
and “good form” to visit the parish office and register. 
The same rule of thumb applies to our children when they 
grow-up and reach the age of young adulthood; the time 
has then arrived for that grown-up child to register in 
his or her own name as a member of his/her parish 
(whether still residing at home with Mom and Dad or 
having moved into his/her own home). For further infor-
mation about registering as a parishioner at St. Michael’s 
Church, please call Mary at the Parish Office at 732-222-
8080. Thank you. 

21 Main Ave.  
Ocean Grove 
NJ 07756 

21 Main Ave.  
Ocean Grove 
NJ 07756 
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Communion Visits; Confession Visits; 
Anointing of the Sick 

       
        

Please keep in mind that the parish 
priest and our lay Extraordinary Min-
isters of the Eucharist are available 
and eager to bring Communion to 
parishioners who are in the hospital 
(nursing homes, assisted living facili-

ties, rehab centers, and hospices, too) and to parishioners 
who are at home but unable to get to church.  Please con-
tact Mary Valan at the parish office or 
Dotty O'Hara at (908)310-6497 to 
make arrangements. Hospitals and oth-
er healthcare facilities generally do not 
notify the parish office regarding their 
Catholic patients who desire to receive 
Sacraments. And so it falls to the pa-
tient herself/himself or to a family 
member or friend to contact the parish 
office to make the request. The parish 
priest will also very gladly make a hos-
pital visit or home visit to hear a Confession and/or ad-
minister the Sacrament of the Sick (“Anointing of the 
Sick”) in addition to bringing Holy Communion. Please 
remember to contact the parish office or Dotty to make 
these arrangements. Thank you.  

PARISH COUNSELING SERVICES 
 

 
 
 

 

A joint effort of the Diocese of Trenton and Cath-
olic Charities provides licensed professionals for short 
term counseling (up to six sessions) to parishioners 
dealing with difficult issues, for example, job-stress, 
family concerns, and bereavement. Contact your pas-
tor or parish priest (732-222-8080) for additional in-
formation and referral. The fee is $90 per session, but, 
if needed, financial assistance is available through the 
Diocese of Trenton Parish Counseling Services.   

On the Calendar at  

 St. Michael’s Church 

 

Old Guard of Long Branch 
is Sponsoring a Bus Trip to  

Resorts Casino in Atlantic City 
 
 

 

 

When: Tuesday, February 20, 2024  
 

Cost: $40.00  (Receive $20.00 back at Casi-
no and free refreshments on the bus). 
 

 

 

 

Bus leaves St. Michael’s Church at 10:15 a.m. 
 

 
 

For more information and to make a reservation call           
Peter at 732-801-6886 


